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DEAR READER ...... 
Hello everyone 
Please try to send your copy in as follows: 
1. When submiƫng pictures or photographs, think how they will look when printed 

in black and white. 
2. Please use Calibri font size 14pt in black. 
3. Copy submiƩed by email to be in plain text as above. 
4. Please set paragraph spacing to 0. 
5. Please set  line spacing to 1. 
6. Please avoid the use of styles. 
7. Please submit posters in landscape format. 
If you need any help, please do not hesitate to ask - I am always happy to help  
Kind regards, Kate 

The Benefice and Social Media 
Make sure you keep up to date with all the latest news via  

our website at www.ubwby.org 
or on Facebook at www.facebook.com/UnitedWBY/ 

or on TwiƩer at hƩps://twiƩer.com/UnitedWBY 

 Parish News Survey 
The way that the magazine is accessed is currently under review and we would like your 
help in deciding how we go forward. To this end, please would you please contact us by 
either sending an email to parishnews@outlook.com or by filling in a survey form 
available in church and placing it in the relevant box at the back of your church.  
 
Please tell us how you currently access the Parish News. If you access it digitally, please 
tell us where you find the link to download it. If you receive a paper copy, please let us 
know where you get it from.  
 
We would also like to know how you would prefer to receive the magazine—are you 
more likely to read an online ediƟon or a printed  one?  
 
The informaƟon that you provide will help us decide which is the best way to go 
forward with publicaƟon.  Thank you, Kate (Editor) 
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From the Vicar 

 
 
“But we have this treasure in jars of clay, to show that 
the surpassing power belongs to God and not to us.” 

2 Corinthians 4:7 
 
 
This image from Paul’s 2nd leƩer to the Corinthians echoes 
the imagery in Jeremiah of God as the PoƩer, moulding and shaping pots of 
clay. Paul uses this idea as a way of bringing both a sense of beauty and a 
sense of humility to the human condiƟon: if we are treasure in clay jars then 
God has made us beauƟfully and truly delights in us, but we are also fragile, 
created beings, whose idenƟty and strength is found in the unfailing love 
and power of Christ. 
 
The absolute best part of being a Vicar is fulfilling my promises to love and 
serve the whole people of God in this place at this Ɵme. I am so encouraged 
and inspired by those who I meet, and it is truly joyful uncovering such 
richness and variety in the very many giŌings God has given to those in our 
community. Over the past few weeks I have undertaken a 
Surely across the Benefice and I would like to thank everyone who has 
responded.  
 
AŌer Easter I will begin the task of rethinking our shared ministry together, 
ensuring that the giŌs God has given us are used wisely, that those who are 
commiƩed to serve are not overburdened or under resourced, and that we 
make space for all, and especially newer members of our communiƟes, to 
be involved in using their giŌs in the service of God and his people.  
 
As we remember that we are God's Easter people, called to live in the light 
and hope of the ResurrecƟon, we can have our trust and confidence 
renewed and together discern the new paƩern of ministry that God is 
forming and shaping us for. Thank you for being a part of this beauƟful 
community. I truly thank God for you each and every day. 
 
Alice 
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The regular paƩern of services on Sundays is: 
8.00am    Eucharist at St Oswald’s  
   (according to the Book of Common Prayer) 
9.15am     Parish Eucharist at St John’s.  
   This service will be livestreamed on the Benefice  
   YouTube channel.  
9.15am    Eucharist at St Mary’s  
   (on the 1st & 3rd Sundays of the month).  
11.00am   Parish Eucharist at St Oswald’s 
 
The regular paƩern of midweek services is: 
Wednesdays Eucharist at St John’s at 9.15am  
Thursdays   Eucharist at St Oswald’s at 11.00am  
 
Night Prayer 
 A recording of Night Prayer (Compline) is available via the link  
 on the home page of our website; the form of service is  
 also available to download. 
 

The paƩern of midweek acƟviƟes in our churches includes:  

Tuesdays   Coffee Stop at St Oswald’s from 9.00am unƟl 11.00am 
Wednesdays Knit & NaƩer at St John’s at 2.00pm on the 2nd 

 Wednesday of the month  

Thursdays   Breaking Bread Lunch at St Oswald’s at 11.45am 

Fridays  Coffee @ St John’s from 10.30am unƟl 12 noon,  
  with lunch on the 2nd Friday of the month.  
Please check the Weekly Sheet, Benefice website or Facebook page  

for any changes to the above informaƟon.  

Services 
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Holy Week Services 

Thurs 28th   Maundy Thursday 
11.00 a.m. Eucharist at St Oswald’s 
11.45 a.m. Breaking Bread 
7.30 p.m.  Eucharist of the Last Supper, followed by  
   Vigil of Prayer at St Oswald’s 
 
Fri 29th       Good Friday 
10.10 a.m.  Gather at St Oswald’s for Walk of Witness 
10.30 a.m.  Service at St Oswald’s for non-walkers 
10.30 a.m.  Coffee @ St John’s with quiet prayers 
2.00 p.m.    Hour at the Cross at St Mary’s 
6.30 p.m.    Liturgy of the Cross at St Oswald’s 
 
Sat 30th       Easter Eve 
8.30 p.m.     Easter Vigil at St John’s 
 
 
Sun 31st   Easter Day 
8.00 a.m.   Eucharist at St Oswald’s 
9.15 a.m.  Parish Eucharist and Renewal of BapƟsmal Vows  
   at St John’s 
11.00 a.m.  Parish Eucharist and Renewal of BapƟsmal Vows  
   at St Oswald’s 
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 Carnforth Free Methodist Community Centre  

From our churches 

Music & Memories 
Thursdays fortnightly 1.30pm to 3.15pm 
7 & 21 Mar | 4 & 18 Apr...and on... 
Singing and music for people with demenƟa. 
Come with your regular carer or another friend or family member. 
 
Carers Support Group 
Third Sat monthly (except Aug & Dec) 10:30am to 12:00pm 
20 Apr | 18 May | 15 Jun | 20 Jul | 21 Sep | 19 Oct | 16 Nov 
 
The number of unpaid carers across the UK was recently esƟmated at 5.7 million.  
Certainly, it is our experience that many of us have been caring for a family member  
either at home or by going to their home regularly. By meeƟng together there's support 
when issues seem relentless and sharing the 'nuggets' of what helps gained through  
experience or from other organisaƟons who support carers. It's also Ɵme out to relax, find 
company and laugh together.  
 
All welcome and some lovely free refreshments at both meeƟngs. 
CFM Community Centre, Kellet Road, Carnforth LA5 9LR 
Level parking at the back of the Centre. 
For more info or any quesƟons please contact 01524 736141 or connect@cfmc.org.uk 

Prayer MeeƟng, fourth Wednesday of the month, 2pm at St. John’s.  
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From our  Churches 
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Coffee Stop at St Oswald’s  
Tuesdays 9.00am to 11.00am.  

A warm place to meet for a drink, cake and a chat!  
Toys are available for young children. 

All are welcome. 

From our churches 

Join us for Lunch! 
On Thursdays at St Oswald’s we offer a lunch, 
usually soup, sandwiches and cakes. We have a 
quiet Eucharist in church at 11.00am followed by 
lunch at about 11.45am. Join us for either, or 
both!  Carers are welcome too. 

Bible Study Group – dayƟme 
A monthly bible study group meets on the 2nd Monday of each 
month from 10am unƟl 12 noon at Fernlands, Tewiƞield.     
Contact Noeline Clarke on 01524 732825 for more details.    

RECYCLING DRUG BLISTER PACKS  
 

We are able to recycle these. Please put them in the box at the back of 
St John’s or St Oswald’s church beside the box for glass jars. 

Relicensing of AnneƩe MacKenzie as our LLM AnneƩe is being relicensed to 
us on 2nd March at Blackburn Cathedral. We give thanks for her wonderful 
ministry amongst us and send her with our love and blessing . 
 
 
Fruiƞul App by Blackburn Diocese  
If you have a smartphone please download this fantasƟc new app from the 
Diocese On it you will find the videos for the Lent course by Bishop Philip, as 
well as reading for the day, an audio Bible, and lots of links to ChrisƟan  
resources and events.  
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Coffee @ St John’s  
Fridays 10:30am Ɵll 12noon.  

Please join us for coffee, tea and cake. Book and jigsaw swap.  
All welcome.  

Bible Study Group – evening 
A monthly bible study group meets on Wednesday evenings at 
7.15am for 7.30pm in Yealand Conyers.  
The group is studying the Old Testament book Ruth.      
Contact Jodie Kilty at jodiekilty@hotmail.co.uk for more details.    
All are welcome. 

From our churches 

Knit and NaƩer at St John’s 

If you like to knit, crochet, sew or any other “craŌy” sort of work, 
why not come to Knit and NaƩer. Everyone is welcome —just bring 
something to work on while you sit, chat and have a cup of tea. 
The group meets in the upper room at St John’s, 2—4.PM   
on the 2nd Wednesday of each month. 
Sally-Ann Rothwell (734585, sally-ann@thebower.co.uk) 

 
Prayer Group at St. John’s.  

 
Fourth Tuesday of the month, 2pm  

Lunch @ St John’s 
Join us for a delicious homemade lunch on the second 

Friday of the month. 
All welcome 
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Moving forward into April we see that Spring is now more 
advanced.  
 

In the local woods the song of the chiff-chaff can be heard clearly along with some early 
buƩerflies fluƩering in the breeze. On the Crag bluebells and primroses are also starƟng 
to appear. 
We are now in the season of Easter having just journeyed through Holy Week at the end 
of last month when we paused to reflect on the events leading up to Jesus’s death on 
Good Friday and then celebrated His glorious resurrecƟon on Easter Sunday. 
In Warton as well as the usual events and services for Easter week, ChrisƟans from both 
Churches took part in the annual walk of witness from St Oswald’s to the top of the Crag 
as a reminder to all of Jesus’s final walk to Golgotha - the site of His crucifixion. This year 
aŌer leaving the cross on the Crag we then returned to the village to enjoy hot cross buns 
and refreshments at St Oswald’s. This is always a popular event and a great opportunity 
for all who come to enjoy fellowship together. 
On Palm Sunday we also held our Messy Church event for local families “Messy Easter” 
when through a range of craŌs and other fun acƟviƟes we looked at the whole of the 
Easter Story. 
Other events and news: 
LiƩle Stars our popular Babies and Toddler group which normally meets on Thursday 
mornings is enjoying a short break over the Easter Holidays. It will recommence on  
Thursday April 18th April and is a great place for all families to meet up and make lasƟng 
friendship’s 
Our Sunday morning services are held every week at 10am where you will always  
experience a warm welcome. We also hold regular weekly prayer meeƟngs. If you need 
any further informaƟon about our Church acƟviƟes, please contact our minister Rev Em-
ma Holroyd on 01524 941226 or Mrs Rosie Marsh on 07710916091. 

From our  Churches 
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AcƟviƟes for those living with DemenƟa 
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HÊ½®��ù CÊãã�¦� C«�Ä¦�Êò�Ù  
S�Ùò®�� 

 
Want the best standard for your 

guests? 
Want good reviews? 

Kate's Cleaning Services  
provides First Class Service 

 at reasonable rates. 
Thorough cleaning, all linen and  

towels laundered. 
Fully referenced with Public  

Liability Insurance. 
Contact Kate for a friendly,  

informal chat. 
KCScoƩages@outlook.com   

07854141301 
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From our  Churches 
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ENTERTAINMENT 

Easter Prayer 
 

Lord we liŌ our hearts to you.  
As the dawn breaks, may we carry the unity we share into every moment 
knowing that we are one with the risen Christ. Lord, we liŌ our eyes to you.  
As the sun rises, may this moment stay with us, reminding us to look for the 
beauƟful colours of promise in your word. Lord, we liŌ our prayers to you.  
As the dew air falls, may we breathe this morning in and know that like the 
earth, you sustain us, keep us and work within us always.  
And so, we liŌ our voices to you. We celebrate the greatest day in history, 
when Jesus rose from death, defeated darkness and bathed the world in  
stunning resurrecƟon light. May we ever live to praise you!  
Amen.  
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From our villages 

Warton Post Office Outreach 
Warton Post Office Outreach is available in the Village Hall 
weekly each Tuesday from 10.30am to 12 noon staffed by 
Carnforth Post Office.  
Please make use of this facility to keep it viable in the future—  
It is a lovely community iniƟaƟve for the Village. 

Warton Village Hall. 
Support your Village -- Hire the Village Hall for Family events, Indoor bowls,   
Dance classes, Keep fit etc etc. 
Newly refurbished kitchen and decor. Spacious Hall and ante rooms. 
For viewing, booking and rates contact Carol Wolfenden 01524 732091 / 07929283657 

GriefShare Support Group 
Have you been bereaved? Grief is oŌen a painful and emoƟonal journey with many 
challenges. GriefShare is a support group offering ongoing help, comfort and 
encouragement through videos, discussion and workbook. You will find pracƟcal help in 
the videos for the way ahead, reassurance from others in the group who are feeling the 
same way and further help in the workbook. 
MeeƟng weekly on Wednesdays from October 25th unƟl February 7th, 2pm - 3.30pm  at 
CF Community Centre, LA5 9LR (next to the High School).   
See more details on the GriefShare website: hƩps://www.griefshare.org 
You can register for the group on the website, type Carnforth in the find a group 
search box, or contact carnforthgriefshare@gmail.com or ring Elspeth: 01524 702966 

From our villages 
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Gardening 
“I wandered lonely as a cloud that floats on high o’er vales and hills, when 
all at once I saw a crowd, a host, of golden daffodils…..” (William 
Wordsworth 1770-1850) 
William wrote this poem in April 1804 inspired by a walk with Dorothy, 
some 222 years ago, on the shores of Ullswater at Glencoyne Bay.  

As I write this, in early March, the Narcissus Pseudonarcissus is in full bloom. February 
2024 recorded the highest rainfall & temperature in parts of England, since records  
began in 1836…..when William, Mary & Dorothy were walking yonder hills. Is this yet 
another sign of global warming? 
Finally BriƟsh Summer Time has arrived, with lighter nights and the garden really  
coming to life. Seed packets whisper “sow, sow, sow”. Here are some ideas for flowers  
and vegetables you might like to try sowing this month. Now is a good Ɵme to start 
thinking about wildflower mixes, adding in those saved seeds from last Autumn such as 
Ammi, Daucus, Nigella and Californian poppies. Mix seed with silver sand to give a 
beƩer broadcast. Poor soil and full sun will work best for wild flowers but do remember 
to water. Cosmos Purity and Dazzler, Zinnias, Sunflowers, NicoƟana, Tithonia (Mexican 
Sunflower with fluorescent orange flowers) all have a special place in the garden. Start 
these under glass for the promise of a glorious display from July onwards, with plenty to 
gather as a sensaƟonal bouquet for a friend. Dried flowers have seen a revival, some of 
our suggesƟons to try, from seed, being Helichrysums, Callistephus, Scabious Sternkugel 
& Honesty, all great for pollinators and the Planet. Take Ɵme to plan and think about 
plant combinaƟons & colour themes, to turn a “nice garden” into a “work of art”. 
Top of the vegetable list comes Sweetcorn (Lark & SwiŌ always perform well). Start 
them off inside or under glass, being careful to spot any mice who may be pilfering the 
seed! You will be eaƟng your first delicious cobs by the end of August. French Beans and 
CourgeƩes are firm favourites; why not try Cosse VioleƩe Climbing French Bean  
growing up Hazel supports or a yellow CourgeƩe, ShooƟng Star. These are guaranteed 
to add flavour and colour to your plate. The Brassica family can be sown now; Calabrese 
Green Magic performs well, providing repeat florets for many weeks. Sow salad crops 
including rocket and micro greens along with fresh herbs (with a liƩle helping hand 
from heat) to enjoy tasty fresh salads as a welcome accompaniment to “al fresco”  
dining. 
Remove spreading “thugs” such as Lysimachia; there is always an excuse to find space 
for new perennials, bought locally and grown by a specialist nursery. If your Dahlias 
have started to sprout, they can now be poƩed up or planted out, towards early May, 
being sure to give some protecƟon from frost. 
Finally, why not become a Community ScienƟst by joining a bumblebee survey. Such are 
the challenges facing our bumblebee populaƟon; habitat loss, pesƟcides and climate 
change, that The Bumblebee ConservaƟon Trust and RHS have teamed up to conduct 
surveys unƟl 31 May www.rhs.org.uk/science/help-our-research/bumbles-on-blooms. 
With thanks for contribuƟons from garden owners who open for the Warton Village 
NGS Group, along with 3,500 gardens throughout England & Wales (ngs.org.uk) 



PARISH NEWS | 29 | AÖÙ®½ 2024 

 

How to be Greener 

Closing Loops is a NaƟonal LoƩery Climate AcƟon Fund project awarded to FoodFutures: North  

Lancashire's Sustainable Food Network.  

Do you have a great idea that could help regenerate North Lancashire’s 
environment and build healthy, thriving communiƟes across our district?  

 

Our Community Pots grant fund can help make it happen! 
 

The Community Pots 2024 grant fund is now open for applicaƟons, offering grants of up 
to £5000 to social enterprises, chariƟes and other not-for-profit groups or organisaƟons. 
The grants can be used to try out new ideas or to scale up exisƟng projects that will help 
our environment and communiƟes to flourish. 
 

We’re looking for ideas that fit into any of the following themes: 
Reusing, repurposing and repairing materials currently going to waste (e.g. texƟles, 
electronics, packaging, surplus food, etc) 
 
Sharing resources (e.g. tools, materials, skills, etc) or repurposing unused space for 
community benefit  
 
Inspiring people to use and buy things more sustainably and to produce less waste 
 
Growing, cooking and eaƟng food that’s local, seasonal and sustainably produced 
 
Find out how to apply here - Closing date 30 April 
 

If you’d like to find out more about eligibility or applying, or to just talk through your 
ideas, come along to one of our support drop-ins: 
 

Tues 26 March 13.30–15.30: Morecambe Library, Central Dr, Morecambe LA4 5DL 
 
Weds 27 March 10.00–12.00: The Sustainability Hub, Marketgate, Lancaster LA1 1JF 
 
Tues 9 April 10:00–12.00: Brief Encounter Bistro, Carnforth Railway StaƟon, Warton Rd, 
Carnforth LA5 9TR 
 
 

To stay in the loop and get updates about the Pots of Possibility fund, sign up to the 
FoodFutures mailing list here.  
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From our schools 

The last few weeks have been very busy in school. 
Swallow Class are learning about invaders and seƩlers in their theme 
‘Get Off My Land!’ They have been working through their History  
Ɵmeline from recapping their knowledge on the Stone Age and  
Romans, before moving onto to the Anglo Saxons and Vikings.  
 

We will welcome a History workshop group in the next few weeks who will be bringing 
artefacts and making History come alive for the children. 
 
Robin and LiƩle Owl’s class have been discovering the wonderful world of Beatrix PoƩer 
and her impact on the Lake District. They have been wriƟng stories and learning about 
BriƟsh wildlife and plants in their Science and water-colouring these in Art. In the next 
few weeks, the children will be visiƟng the Beatrix PoƩer ExhibiƟon in the Lake District 
and in the aŌernoon they will be water-colouring a mountain view from the lakeside. 
 
Our Year 5 children have recently been on a sailing trip on Killington Lake, which was  
organised by St. John’s, Silverdale school. This was a wonderful opportunity for our  
children to take part in an exciƟng adventurous acƟvity, while meeƟng new friends too. 
 
We had a wonderful jumble sale event and raised £542.75 which will go towards costs of 
running our vital school minibus. 
 
We are preparing for exciƟng Easter events in school and would like to invite you to our 
Forest School Easter ReflecƟon on Wednesday 20th March 2024 at 2pm (If you are  
unsure of where our Forest School site is, there will be a walking bus leaving from school 
at 1:45pm.)  We will also be having an Easter trail around the village and entries can be 
purchased from the school office. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who has helped out school in last 

term. It is so much appreciated.  
I would also like to wish you a very Happy and Peaceful Easter. 

Warmest Wishes Mrs Brown (AcƟng Headteacher) 

SCHOOL GOVERNOR FOR YEALAND  
A school Governor role has become available at Yealand CE Primary School. No previous 
school experience is needed, only life experience. The Governing Body is an extremely 
important part of the school family. Commitment is as much as you can spare; termly 
meeƟngs, occasional visits into school or to events and promoƟng the school in our  
wonderful communiƟes.  You do not need to be a resident of the ‘Yealands’ to be a part 
of this very friendly and supporƟve team. Interested? Contact the school 01524 781360 
or admin@yealand.lancs.sch.uk  
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From our schools 
 
 
 
There has been lots going on in school this last half-term : 
D lots of exciƟng trips, sporƟng acƟviƟes and Science! 

 
 
Science week was a great success last year and this year was even beƩer. Class 1 kicked 
off their Science theme by planƟng beans and painƟng daffodils. They also explored 
sound waves and rhythm. Mrs Barclay brought her electric drums to school and Class 1 
played them and Mrs Barclay led a drumming and rhythm session. 
As part of their work on the book The Owl who was afraid of the dark, Class 2 have been 
painƟng with light. Working against a black backdrop, they made pictures by moving their 
lights around. They have also had fun racing cars they made in DT. Working in pairs they 
learnt about how wheels and axels work. They also learnt about how a car needs thrust 
to move. The children made decisions thinking about the materials used to make the cars. 
AŌer their super car races, Class 2 conƟnued their DT work, looking at Axels and Wheels. 
Working in groups, with lots of help from parents, they created some superb Ferris 
Wheels. 
This year, Class 1 and 2 have been thinking about different types of flight. Class 1 have 
learnt about the Apollo astronauts travelling to the moon and Class 2 have learnt all 
about the Wright Brothers and their experiments with flight. They had a fabulous day out 
at the Air Museum in Carlisle to see some real aeroplanes close up. 
Class 3 have been studying Owls and other birds. They have learnt what they have in 
common but also what makes them different to each other. They have used their 
knowledge to design birds of their own and had a day at Leighton Moss to finish off their 
topic. 
Class 4 have been looking at the human life cycle in some of their Science Week sessions. 
They made Teabag Babies - cardboard babies with a tea bag aƩached to the back of the 
head and the chest. They had to keep the baby safe and dry all week. They even had to 
bring the babies in to the Class 4 Baby Club every day! 
Some older children took part in the final of the Lancashire School’s Indoor AthleƟcs this 
half term. They travelled by coach to Blackpool and competed with 12 other schools. 
They were a great team and represented us brilliantly. 
We had a fun day on Red Nose Day as usual – Wild hair, clothes back to front, underpants 
on heads, etc and over £100 raised for Comic Relief. 
 

Archbishop HuƩon’s Primary School wishes you a Happy Easter 
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Like all churches, we rely on the generosity of our congregaƟons and our communiƟes 

to support our mission and ministry.  
We are extremely grateful for the many people who give regularly to Church by 

standing order, by weekly envelope or by cash donaƟon when aƩending a church 
service.   

People are now able to make donaƟons online 
to the Church in the Benefice, through our 
GiveALiƩle page.  If you have device with the 
ability to scan QR codes you can go to our 

GiveALiƩle page by scanning our code printed here… 
… or you can follow the link from the home page of our benefice 
website at www.ubwby.org   

The Giving page on our website also give details of how to set up 
a standing order, which is one of the principal ways of supporƟng 
the Church financially and it is the most effecƟve way to give to the 
Church.  

The Giving page also has other informaƟon about giving to Church.  
 

Easyfundraising 
Another way to support the churches is to do your 

online shopping using easyfundraising® wihich is the UK’s 
biggest charity shopping fundraising site.  It is simple to 
use and it's free. Since the launch in 2005, over 
£31 million has been raised for good causes. 

Each of our three churches are registered with easyfundraising®. This means you can 
choose to support one of our individual churches through easyfundraising®, raising free 
donaƟons every Ɵme you shop online. Over 4,000 shops and sites will donate when you 
use easyfundraising® to shop with them – at no extra cost to yourself! 

These donaƟons really mount up and make a big difference, so we’d really appreciate it 
if you could take a moment to sign up and support us. It’s completely free and only takes 
a moment. 

 Go to www.easyfundraising.org.uk and search for “St Oswald’s Church-Warton-
Carnforth” or “St John’s Church, Yealand Conyers” or “St Mary's Church - Borwick”   

SupporƟng our churches financially 
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For our younger readers 

Easter Wordsearch 
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The Parish News Team 
ArƟcles for submission, send to Kate Waddington at  

ParishNews@outlook.com  by 10th of the previous month. 
AdverƟsing enquiries  

to Kate Waddington at  ParishNews@outlook.com 
No charges are made for details of acƟviƟes from non-profit making community groups 

within our villages, though donaƟons towards the cost of producƟon are always 
welcomed. For adverƟsing fundraising events, there is a modest charge. 

DistribuƟon enquiries should be made to Angela Sewell Tel: 734308  
or by email to alsewell@bƟnternet.com  

There is no charge for “Parish News”, but we are grateful to those who feel able,  
from Ɵme to Ɵme, to make a donaƟon towards the cost of  producƟon.  

These can be made by cash or cheque (payable to “PCC of Warton”); please mark  
the envelope ’Parish News’ and hand to a churchwarden in church. Thank you.  

A prayer for those in need 
Merciful God, be near to those who are 
troubled with sickness or other need; in 
the power of your love, bring relief from 
present suffering and the return of health, 
that being made whole in body mind and 
spirit, they may give thanks again for the 
giŌ of life.  
Be with all who work for healing, 
especially those who care for the sick and 
those in need with professional skill and 
loving care. Bless them with paƟence and 
compassion in their work and grant that in 
due Ɵme they will share in thanks for 
health and life restored.   

A prayer for those who mourn 
May you be held by the God of compassion 
as you remember your loved ones today. 
May God be with you in your sorrow, 
and comfort you in your loss. 
May your God, your family and your 
friends, give you strength and confidence. 
May your spirit be liŌed,  
may your heart be filled with peace, 
and may the light of God's promise  
fill you with joy and hope.  
Amen. 
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Benefice Contacts 
 

Vicar Rev. Alice Ormondroyd  01524 732946 
  vicar.ubwby@gmail.com 
 

AssisƟng Clergy The Revd Peter Mann Tel: 01524 419252  
 

Licensed Lay Mrs AnneƩe MacKenzie Tel: 01524 736944 
Minister   
 

Churchwardens 
 
St Oswald’s 
  
St Mary’s Mrs Sally Fletcher Tel: 01524 736508   
  
St John’s Mrs Clare Hunter  
 Mrs Jean Tunnicliffe Wilson           Tel: 01524 781274 
 

Pastoral Assistant Mrs Val Ellams                                  Tel: 01524 733292 
 

Safeguarding Team Miss Tracey Lawther Tel: 07990 610687 
 Mrs Jenny Chapman Tel:  07525749267   
 

Young GeneraƟons Mrs Emma Brantley-Tziros Tel: 07968 672001 
  

Junior Church Mrs Vanessa Alpin Tel: 07746 790979 
 

St Oswald’s Choir Mrs Emma Brantley-Tziros Tel: 07968 672001 
  
 

All enquiries regarding christenings, weddings, anniversary blessings  
please contact the Licensed Lay Minister.  

 
Website:  www.ubwby.org  

Facebook: facebook.com/UnitedWBY/ 
    TwiƩer: @UnitedWBY 


